From: Elynn, Peagy

To: -- City Council

Cc: Oh, Brian; Paul, Christina; Hines, Heather; Danly, Eric
Subject: Agenda Item 4 on the March 6 City Council Agenda
Date: Wednesday, March 1, 2023 10:52:07 AM

Dear Mayor & City Councilmembers--
This is to provide you some background regarding Agenda Item 4 on the March 6 City Council Agenda.

As you may have seen or will see, that item recommends that the City Council rescind its prior actions
appointing community members to the General Plan Advisory Committee (GPAC), and includes a
resolution that if adopted would accomplish that.

The reason for that recommendation and action item is that now that the Governor's Covid emergency
declaration has expired, we are no longer able to rely on the relaxed teleconferencing provisions in the
Brown Act to permit members of Brown Act bodies to meet virtually without permitting members of the
public to participate in the meeting from their remote location.

By rescinding the Council's appointment actions, and staff inviting the current GPAC members to
continue participating as they have, the GPAC participants can continue to meet virtually without violating
the Brown Act, because the GPAC will no longer be a Brown Act body. Staff have polled the current
GPAC members, and the majority of them have indicated that the ability to meet virtually is important to
allow them to continue to participate.

The most important thing to note about this proposed action is that the GPAC’s role doesn’t
change as they are still advisory to Council. We are proposing this cure so we don’t lose the
members who have invested so much of their time and the continuity of this group is so essential
to the success of the General Plan Update. We want to make sure we provide them with as much
flexibility as possible.

Note that a “hybrid” meeting would not address the needs of those GPAC members who can’t be
in person, as that only address public participation.

Staff are not proposing any change in how we support and facilitate the GPAC conversations, how the
GPAC meetings are noticed and how other members of the public can attend, or how the GPAC input is
treated.

Please let us know if you have any additional questions.

Peggy Flynn
City Manager
City of Petaluma | City Manager's

Office

Phone. (707) 778-4345 |
PFlynn@cityofpetaluma.org

11 English St, Petaluma, CA 94952

CLIMATE
*READY*

PETALUMA 2030



mailto:PFlynn@cityofpetaluma.org
mailto:--CityCouncil@cityofpetaluma.org
mailto:boh@cityofpetaluma.org
mailto:CPAUL@cityofpetaluma.org
mailto:hhines@cityofpetaluma.org
mailto:EDanly@cityofpetaluma.org
tel:(707) 778-4345
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcityofpetaluma.org%2F&data=05%7C01%7Ckgarcia%40cityofpetaluma.org%7C3063f18ea4004977059308db1a860bc9%7C3251706cb8d941349f26dd04acbb79d0%7C0%7C0%7C638132935264300094%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=aVpTo8%2FKMgTix4PON%2FV6Ad86YjuggbG7ibEZU4wE0P4%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcityofpetaluma.org%2Fclimate-action%2F&data=05%7C01%7Ckgarcia%40cityofpetaluma.org%7C3063f18ea4004977059308db1a860bc9%7C3251706cb8d941349f26dd04acbb79d0%7C0%7C0%7C638132935264300094%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=S8a3LBGEg3sCUF3lHjeTPpNFIDPlqTofQFl41sEEAqg%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.cityofpetaluma.org%2Fclimateaction&data=05%7C01%7Ckgarcia%40cityofpetaluma.org%7C3063f18ea4004977059308db1a860bc9%7C3251706cb8d941349f26dd04acbb79d0%7C0%7C0%7C638132935264300094%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=WPUq2ub5PBiOBpuknNfM5l7WlkN1sE0VJUStyF9IYAg%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fcityofpetaluma%2F&data=05%7C01%7Ckgarcia%40cityofpetaluma.org%7C3063f18ea4004977059308db1a860bc9%7C3251706cb8d941349f26dd04acbb79d0%7C0%7C0%7C638132935264300094%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Fsw9i7lD8SExvsnocK54CXMfnyUiA%2F1m7ZNokg6JZaw%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fcityofpetaluma%2F&data=05%7C01%7Ckgarcia%40cityofpetaluma.org%7C3063f18ea4004977059308db1a860bc9%7C3251706cb8d941349f26dd04acbb79d0%7C0%7C0%7C638132935264300094%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Fsw9i7lD8SExvsnocK54CXMfnyUiA%2F1m7ZNokg6JZaw%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.instagram.com%2Fthecityofpetaluma%2F&data=05%7C01%7Ckgarcia%40cityofpetaluma.org%7C3063f18ea4004977059308db1a860bc9%7C3251706cb8d941349f26dd04acbb79d0%7C0%7C0%7C638132935264300094%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=psrmZdjOP7MZLEeSt3TFFhwY7eb4ToetVSf1RD%2FhVXA%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.instagram.com%2Fthecityofpetaluma%2F&data=05%7C01%7Ckgarcia%40cityofpetaluma.org%7C3063f18ea4004977059308db1a860bc9%7C3251706cb8d941349f26dd04acbb79d0%7C0%7C0%7C638132935264300094%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=psrmZdjOP7MZLEeSt3TFFhwY7eb4ToetVSf1RD%2FhVXA%3D&reserved=0

Petaluma is in a drought. There are
many programs and incentives

to help you conserve water! Learn
more HERE.
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